COMHAIRLE CHOIMHEARSNACHD SHLEITE

SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 7th May 2013 at 
Duisdale Hall, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm


MINUTES

PRESENT:			Rob Ware 
				Flora Macleod
				Roddy Murray
				Claire Hannah
				Pauline Lyle
				Charles Culbertson
				Margaret Colpus
				 

IN ATTENDANCE:	Una MacLeod, David Ashford, Vena Clelland, Peter Mackaskill, Alain Ashford, Duncan Steedman, Athur Sevestre


1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Jimmy Logan, Archie Maccalman, PC Ally Mackenzie

  
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The Minutes were moved for adoption by Claire Hannah, seconded by Flora Maclean and approved unanimously. 

MATTERS ARISING

[bookmark: _GoBack]Roddy Murray was still waiting for leaflets for the First Responders. Letter to CDI has been done.  Rob Ware noted that the Free Press had reported that the south of Skye was being mooted as being the site for the new hospital. Ward Forum: Charles updated on his dialogue with HC on the locations for the Forums, and there was a brief discussion about the process to present the forums. Charles will write to Liz Cowie expressing our concerns. Fly-tipping was discussed with Duncan Steedman reporting rubbish at Leitir Fura, and Vena Clelland reported a broken caravan on the A851. These will be taken up with the police and local land-owners. Charles will speak with FEI for the caravan.
.


3. HJALTLAND AQUACULTURE PROPOSALS FOR SOUTH SKYE

Rob Ware gave an update on new proposals from Hjaltland Seafood in Shetland who had contacted the Council and asked if we could assist in providing an opportunity for the company to come to Sleat and brief the community for their proposal for three new fish farm sites in Loch Slapin and Loch Eishort. The CC responded suggesting that a public drop in session could be held in late May at SMO followed by an evening public meeting chaired by SCC which would allow them to brief residents on the three projects followed by a Q and A session. The Councillors deemed this a fair and impartial way of ensuring that residents are informed of the proposals, especially since the events from late 2012 of the application by Marine Harvest. Various email communications between SCC and Hjaltland, which has resulted in their advising us that they were not in  favour of a public meeting for a number of reasons, not least of which they felt that it could be taken over and suppress genuine views. As a result the Council has proposed a drop in session w/c 20th May and if Hjaltland decline our invitation to a public meeting in the evening then it is likely the SCC will hold its own session in the evening. Hjaltland have sent us a presentation outlining their proposals which will be shown on the SCC website as soon as possible.  Rob stressed that it is important that the SCC remains impartial on the matter which will clearly be the start of a long process. The Screening and Scoping with HC is on the Planning website. Roddy Murray noted that Communities Councils must meet publicly with other organisations, under the CC constitutions. Rob noted that Hjaltland had probably exhausted all of the available sites in Shetland, and so were looking for other locations to expand their business. Charles added about the importance of all parties having their say. Arthur Sevestre added that a public meeting was held recently in Broadford for the Kylerhea project and this proved to be very difficult for the presenting companies.


4. TORMORE FOREST UPDATE

Rob Ware had recently met with the SCT’s Community Forester, Chris Marsh, regarding the resumption of timber extraction from Tormore Forest from early June. This was following the extraction in 2011 and 2012 and would follow the same process as before, especially the ‘Haulage Accord’ which is the  handbook to allow vehicles to move through an area, approved by HC. The extraction mostly affects Ardvasar residents, and they will be notified by the Secretary. These are the key points: 

 •	SCT now applied to Forestry Commission for 20 year felling licence, formal process
•	This takes 28 days and will include consultations with key groups such as Highland Council Roads etc.
•	If approved the harvesting the next cycle will be planned to commence in early June
•	Haulage Accord parameters remain as before, 6 loads out per day, using previously agreed times, but this can be altered if local village events etc have changed
•	Haulage planned to operate through the summer holidays and beyond
•	Works soon to be carried out to complete the drying shed in the forest together with construction of the first km of the new access road across the lower slopes
•	Seasoned logs will be available from August in 1 tonne bags supplied split, delivery by the man from Kyle of Lochalsh
•	Second laser structural survey carried out by appointed company on Ardvasar Hotel, no change since the first survey 12 months ago and over 600 loads passed the hotel
•	Roads Dept. being asked again to carry out their ‘widening’ work at the Armadale/Ardvasar junction and will be asked to resurface the road from the Pier to the filling station (per Charles Culbertson)
•	Roads also to be asked to repair the carriageway subsidence some 100m east of the forest entrance, tarmac slipping away
•	Forest still fully open for local amenity use, but not within harvesting area




5. SCOTTISH WATER UPDATE

Charles gave an update on the events that have taken place with SW since our meeting in February. There is a meeting on 15th April, which will be reported on. Some agreements have been made between the crofters and the Teangue road residents. Smaller tankers have been used recently and we are awaiting the start of the survey of Loch Carmichael. Some tankering had taken place to Achnacloich in recent days. Roddy said that there is still general concern that the loch is not able to meet the long term needs of Sleat. As a temporary measure, SW has now installed a further filtration unit further up, to help in the processing of the raw water.

6. ROADS UPDATE

Charles had met again with Sandy Macvarish and reviewed all of the items that had been on-going, of the key items being the passing place at Isle Ornsay. The path beside the school will be looked at again. Pier Road will be looked at, as well as replacing the culvert. Councillors noted that the Drumfearn road end was still not completed. Charles will email an update to the SCC in the next two weeks.

7. KYLERHEA TIDAL ARRAY

Rob Ware gave a quick update on the Kylerhea SeaGen project to produce renewable energy from the tides in the Kylerhea narrows. It has emerged that SCC is a consultee yet we had received no communication from HC or Scottish Government but had been alerted by individuals in the Kylerhea and Glenelg area. There has been a public meeting in Broadford, but SCC is not in the Kylerhea area which is covered by the Kyleakin and Kylerhea Community Council. They have already sent in a letter of representation, highlighting major concerns regarding navigation issues, backed up by the MCA and the Lighthouse Board. The role of the SCC is simply to inform our community of this major project and it is then up to individuals to make their own comments through the Highland Council website. The various websites for the project will be placed as a news item on the SCC website.

8. MISCELLANEOUS CORRESPONDENCE

Rob Ware read out an update from Donald Angaidh Maclennan regarding the current funding applications for the first tranch of work required for the new Kilbeg project. It is expected that an announcement will be made within the next three weeks. Flora Maclean asked for us to confirm that we have made a donation to the Sleat and Strath Football Club. Una Macleod asked if the CC could pay for the meeting charge and WHFP ad for the Citylink meeting to be held on the 9th of April. The Councillors agreed that we would pay for this. Flora asked if funding would be available to make a donation to the Community Nurses which had been done in 2011/2012.

9. A.O.C.B

Peter Mackaskill raised the point of a problem at Drumfearn with a gate on the public road leading down to the shore. This holds up traffic to and from the aquaculture sites and marine traffic. Charles knew of the location and will take it up with the Roads Manager. It was felt that introducing a cattle grid to replace the gate would speed up business movements in the area, and keep livestock safe.
Claire Hannah raised the issue again of dog poo bins and this was debated amongst the group. Claire will now get in touch with HC to determine how many are needed in Sleat. Pauline Lyle said they the village of Ord did not want a bin, and other townships will get in touch with Claire. Rob confirmed to Claire that the n/b at Drumfearn had been completed, and the invoice was passed to Flora. Tarskavaig has been repaired too.


The meeting closed at 2115

Next Meeting is the AGM at Seomar Cruinneachaidh on Tuesday 25th June  at 1930 
